
ADDENDUM 

Update to the preliminary flood risk assessment report for Carmarthenshire 

County Council 

 

The preliminary flood risk assessment (PFRA) for Carmarthenshire County Council 

was reviewed during 2017, using all relevant current flood risk data and information, 

and agreed with Natural Resources Wales on 17 December 2017. 

 

The below statements describe the review of the assessment of risk since the 

preliminary assessment report was published in 2011.  

 

 

Past flood risk 

There has been a review of flooding experienced since the publication of the first 

Preliminary Flood Risk Assessment Report in 2011 and this found that the following 

flood events led to locally significant harmful consequences  

Llanddowror 25th January 2013 – Flooding of 27 properties as a result of heavy rain 

together with a rise in temperature melting lying snow leading to a flood estimated to 

be around the 100yr return period This is outside of the flood risk areas identified in 

the PFRA Cycle 1 and does not give rise to a New Significant Flood Risk Area 

 

 

 

Future flood risk 

If an update to historic flooding was made in the questionnaire,  include here a 

summary of the information added to the questionnaire: The following information has 

been identified since the publication of the first Preliminary Flood Risk Assessment 

Report in 2011 that has led to a change in understanding of future flood risk: localy 

significant flood risk area around Arthur street Ammanford identified from uFMFSW 

although this does not give rise to a New Significant Flood Risk Area in addition to the 

Areas identified in PFRA cycle 1  

 

 

Flood risk areas (FRAs)  

The cycle 1 FRAs in Wales will be reviewed as part of a detailed consolidated PFRA 

that will cover all sources of flood risk by 22nd December 2018.  

 


